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July, 2014
Dear Huntley Hills Families,

Welcome to the 2014-2015 school year! I hope you had a wonderful summer and are looking forward to an exciting school year!  I am honored to serve as the leader of Huntley Hills Elementary and Montessori School. Our theme this school year is “Full S.T.E.A.M. Ahead!”  We have been working hard planning for the upcoming school year and would like to share some of the highlights with you.

· We are excited to welcome Aishah Syed-Alwi, Montessori teacher, Ms.Toyin Fadina, 3rd grade teacher, Mr. Curtis Gelber, S/PID teacher and Ms. Maria Carrero, interrelated paraprofessional.
· In review of the CRCT data, Huntley Hills’ students made progress in all areas this past spring! We are proud of our students’ achievement and continue to hold them to high expectations.  We will share the specific data with you in the upcoming meetings and ask for your support as we work toward our new goals.

· As you know, schools receive a number grade based on the College and Career Ready Performance Index (CCRPI) from CRCT scores for all subject areas and other components. The spring 2012 and 2013 scores were re-calculated using Georgia DOE adjustment criteria.  Huntley Hills CCRPI score for 2012 was re-calculated to 77.9 and 2013 79.9. We have not received our spring 2014 CCRPI score. Huntley Hills is a designated Title I school and we will continue to work hard to increase our students’ achievement and CCRPI score. 

· Huntley Hills’ students will continue to wear school uniforms. The uniform policy is included. We will offer student’s opportunities to have non-uniform days and Fridays will continue as Spirit Wear.

· The grade level supply list is included for your convenience. Please make sure to review the class community supply list. These class supplies assist with keeping germs (disinfecting wipes/hand soap) down and organizing student materials.  We appreciate your help bringing in these items for your child’s class!
· New this year, students in grades 3-5 will no longer take the CRCT!!  Georgia is developing and implementing a new assessment system for the 2014-2015 school year. The assessment system will now be called Georgia Milestones Assessment System.  The entire testing landscape for Georgia will be changing for the 2014-2015 school year with the exception of the Grade 11 GHSWT writing test.  I wanted to provide an overview and summary of the New Georgia Milestones Assessment System and keep you informed regarding updates as they are received.  

· Georgia Milestones is designed to consolidate the assessments into one comprehensive assessment system.  

· Grades 3-8 will participate in an end of grade exam in Language Arts, Mathematics, Science, and Social Studies

· We will no longer administer the Grade 3, 5, and 8 writing assessment as a separate assessment.  Writing will be incorporated into the new Milestone Assessment System at the end of the year. 

· Written responses will be included/expected for ELA and Math with the potential for inclusion in Science and Social Studies in future years. 

· The new assessments will contain a variety of types of questions including open ended response, constructed response, and performance tasks. 

· Georgia Milestones is aligned to Common Core Performance Standards 

· The new assessments will include both criterion-referenced and norm-referenced items.  

· Georgia Milestones is designed as a much more rigorous assessment than the existing assessment system.

· The plan is to migrate to a 100% online delivery model in stages over the next 5 years (30% Year 1, 80% Year 3, and 100% Year 5).  

· The contract was awarded to CTB-McGraw Hill and they are working diligently with educators across the state to prepare for the new assessment system.
· In preparation of the new changes, teachers are implementing writing across the curriculum. Parents will notice on supply lists, each grade level is required to bring a composition notebook(s). Students will write more extensively across subject areas.  We are also implementing a more rigorous Science and Math curriculum within our STEM initiative/unit plans. Parents will receive more information regarding our preparation during the school year.
· We are excited to continue towards S.T.E.M. certification! We are adding a S.T.E.A.M. lab for students to complete their S.T.E.A.M. challenges and Science lab lessons. Last year, Huntley Hills implemented a S.T.E.A.M. Day each month.  The S.T.E.A.M. Day focused on Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts, and/or Mathematics.  This year, we will continue with S.T.E.A.M. Days and teachers will implement six week S.T.E.A.M. challenges to include Engineering and Legos.  We will continue to need volunteers and/or materials/resources donated for our monthly S.T.E.A.M. days and six-week challenges.  
· The district has a new student information system called Infinite Campus.  Please be patient with enrollment, withdrawals, progress reports, etc. this year. The system is new to administration, teachers, and front office staff. The new student system has a parent APP; look for more information in August.
· We are happy to announce four new clubs this year! Huntley Hills will have a Robotics Club, Drama Club, Technology Club and a Math Team to compete in Regional Math tournaments. 
· We are pleased to announce all our teachers are Highly Qualified and ready to serve your child(ren)!

· Huntley Hills and the Chamblee cluster are still under the leadership of Regional Superintendent, Ms. Cynthia Brictson.  
· I encourage you to join PTA and register for PTAvenues. 
· The school will continue to send daily communication home in students’ S.T.A.R .folders.  S.T.A.R is an acronym for Students, Taking Active Responsibility. The S.T.A.R. folder is the blue plastic folder that your child(ren) brings home every night with homework, behavior reports, and other school information.  Parents are asked to check their child’s folder every night and initial on Fridays.
· We hope to budget federal funds again for an afterschool tutorial and purchase technology software and Apps for our new iPads.

· Huntley Hills’ school hours will remain the same this year. School announcements begin promptly at 7:45AM; therefore all students should be in their seats by 7:45AM. The instructional day begins at 7:50 a.m.
· Thank you for your support with our safety procedures. Please review the following points. We ask for all parents/guardians to abide by our check out procedures for the safety of our students.

Student Check-Out before 2:00 p.m.

· Come to the front office to show picture identification and sign the child out of school. The office will call the classroom for your child.

· Students will not be checked out of school after 2:00 p.m. unless we were previously notified by phone or written notice or in the event of an emergency. 

ALL PARENTS ARE REQUIRED TO REPORT TO THE FRONT OFFICE TO RECEIVE A VISITOR’S PASS FOR SECURITY PURPOSES!
· Our school day is 7:45a.m.-2:20p.m. The school does not open until 7:00 a.m. Students cannot arrive before 7:00a.m. and must be picked up by 2:35p.m. There is no supervision for children outside the school hours. Carpool begins at 7:00a.m., please use to carpool lane. Students should not be dropped off in the back parking lot. 
Arrival






Dismissal
· 7:00-7:40 Students arrive to school


2:20    Afternoon Announcements

· 7:00-7:40 Breakfast




2:25
Dismissal (Pre-K-2) 

· 7:40 1st bell





2:30
Dismissal (3-5)

· 7:45 Tardy Bell/Morning Announcements

2:35
Car Pool begins
· Open House/Registration is Wednesday, August 6, 2014 from 9:00AM-1:00PM.  Volunteers are welcome; please contact the school if you are available.  You will be able to complete the following:

· Finalize registration paperwork

· Join PTA

· Purchase Tiger House T-shirts, discounted school uniforms, agendas, STAR folder, etc.

· Pick-up updated Student Handbook

· Sign-up for Tiger Time (after-school care)

· Sign-up for PTAvenues (PTA/school communicator)

· Complete lunch form/pay online at https://www.mylunchmoney.com/

· Tiger House Placement

· Meet your child’s teacher

**Please bring proof of residency if you did not pre-register during the school year (A current lease, water, gas, or electric bill). **

Also, return the Title I survey included in this packet during Open House/Registration.  
Note: Don’t forget your checkbook to purchase agendas, t-shirts, pay for lunch, etc. at Open House.
· The first day of school is August 11th. Please make sure your child is at school on time.  The first weeks of school is always busy so we ask for your patience with the front office, dismissal, car pool, etc.

Thank you for your continued support and we are looking forward to a great year at Huntley Hills and many celebrations throughout the year!

Respectfully,

Mia Ford

Principal
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